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Well, here we are at the end of what has been a ‘very different’ season for all of us, but at least we managed to get out and do some bowling. We hope that you have all enjoyed getting back on the greens and meeting your friends again at the club. Thanks of course must go to our groundsmen Andy & Chris Pearce who worked tirelessly throughout the pandemic to get the greens into good shape for us. This has also led to us being asked to host several events such as the County Cup semi-final between Telepost from Shrewsbury and Newport. This was definitely a very noisy affair with some excellent bowling, although it went a lot quieter when Telepost realised they couldn’t win. We have also hosted the British Parks Team Championship which saw 4 teams go through to the finals which were played at the Archibald Worthington Club.

Whilst there have been no promotions or relegations this season in the leagues, the club have had some success. The Bridgewater B team won the Market Drayton Bernard Lazarus doubles knock out beating Tilstock by 6 in a thrilling final at Wollerton. The Market Drayton Seniors finished top of their division in their first season in the league, and in the Barlows league the team finished second. In the Whitchurch Doubles Andy Armstrong and Josh Bailey qualified for finals day. Andy also qualified for the finals of the individual Merit. We would also like to say a big ‘well done’ to our new members this year who have performed admirably in their first season.

Next season hopefully will see the leagues return to something like before the pandemic, although it remains to be seen whether all clubs will be able to field the numbers of teams that they used to have. If this is not the case, then inevitably there will be some restructuring, so we will wait and see what transpires over the close season. Whatever happens we will be looking to resume our social bowling evenings if there is enough support from the membership.

Over the close season we are embarking on a big refurbishment of the club, details of which are noted later in the newsletter.

It just remains for us to wish you all the best for the winter, and hope that you all remain safe and well. We also hope to see as many of you as possible for an end of season get together (see overleaf)

Best Wishes
Bridgewater Committee

BRIDGEWATER BOWLING CLUB 
End of Season 2021 





Pete Williams (affectionately known as Captain Pete) has decided to retire at the end of this season as C team Captain and also from the committee. He has been a stalwart of the club for over 40 years. He was Chairman of the club for a number of years, before taking a break and then taking over the captaincy of the C team in the Whitchurch league originally for a year or so. 20 years later he has steered the team through promotions and unfortunately relegations, and to semi finals of the Jubilee doubles. He also did the club proud as President of the Whitchurch League for 10 years helping to steer the shape of the league today. Whenever anything needs doing at the club he is always the first to offer assistance, and since we have had an alarm at the club has got up at all sorts of hours during the night to go and investigate when the alarm went off, only to find that a spider had got into the system.  Being Captain of the C team is no easy task, as every week he waited patiently for the other captains to take their pick of players before he could sort out the team, often having to ring around late in the day to find an extra one. He always managed it though and playing in the C team is always fun. I’m sure we will continue to see him at the club, but hopefully relaxing with a pint rather than worrying who is going to mark the next card. THANK YOU PETE FROM EVERYONE AT THE BBC

RETIRING AFTER 20 YEARS AS CAPTAIN
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Reminder: don’t forget all information regarding our club, events etc. can be found on our website:
www.spanglefish.com/bridgewaterbowlingclub 
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Despite the restrictions that we have had, the club has managed to hold 2 functions this year. The first one the Hog Roast was enjoyed by almost 100 people; the feedback has been really good and we managed to raise £1215 for the club. We have also had a quiz night which again was well attended and raised £775. All of this money will be ploughed back into the project funds so that we can continue to maintain and improve the club facilities. 
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***   Bridgewater AGM Monday 17th January 2022 7.30pm   ***
Bridgewater Bowling Club would like to thank all their sponsors for their continued support
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END OF SEASON CLUB NIGHT    
Saturday 13th November
Come and join us in an end of season club night before we close for the winter
Cut price drinks while stocks last
Light refreshments provided
OPEN 7.00pm – 11.00pm 
Everyone welcome
Clubhouse hire
We now have 2 regular clubs meeting at Bridgewater and using the facility (Joy Tydd & ‘Knit & Natter’). This has also brought some income into the club. The cost of hiring the club for a function is £50 for non-members & £25 for members. As mentioned previously we do intend to do some refurbishment over the winter months and so there may be some disruption. If you are considering hiring the club for any reason then please contact secretary Isobel Jones 01948 662474 to discuss.
                                                                                                                    

Club Refurbishment.
As communicated to the members when we sent out the results of the survey, the club are committed to continually improving our facilities. Over the last few years the attention has been on the outside facilities, with a new pavilion and floodlights being installed. Now it is the turn of the clubhouse to get some attention. (This was the number one item on the survey that members would like to see some improvements to) The club house has been open since 1986 and whilst the décor has been kept clean and tidy, it still has the original kitchen and curtains etc, so it is time for a change. Over the winter months the intention is to refit the kitchen, refurbish the bar and recarpet the clubhouse as well as decorate throughout and get new curtains and table tops. We are currently in the process of getting quotes and estimates for the work to be carried out, and no doubt we will also be asking club members from time to time to help with some of the tasks.  With more people interested in hiring the club it is important that the facilities are improved for our members. The intention is to have all this ready for the start of the new season. (keep your fingers crossed!)
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